



KEYSTONE VALLEY FIRE DISTRICT

MEETING MINUTES APRIL 20, 2015 DRAFT

The regular meeting of the KVRFD was held at the KVFD central station’s meeting room at 7:00pm.

The meeting was called to order by Mr. Haas at 7:13pm.

Present:

Tom Scott, Chuck Persch, Stephanie Silvernail, Ed Haas, Ray Stackhouse, Vicki Florian, Ray Campbell, Rob Cazillo, Gary Alderman
Moment of silence for deceased board member Frank Haas, followed by pledge of allegiance.

Election for vacant Chair Seat: Nomination made by Chuck Persch to elect Tom Scott as chair, 2nd by Stephanie Silvernail, Approved by all.  Nomination made by Chuck Persch to elect Ed Haas as vice chair, 2nd by Stepahnie Silvernail, Approved by all.

Minutes: 

Minutes of the March 17, 2015 meeting were reviewed.  Motion: Motion made by Tom Scott, seconded by Stephanie Silvernail to approve the minutes as written.  Approved by all.
Update from Fire Company Representatives:

Rob Cazillo - Fire and EMS Reports for the month of March were reviewed. Ladder truck is back service from repairs.  New transformer should be installed in May. 
The new manager at Tractor Supply had contacted KVFD for an open house that is on 4/25/15 and would like to have them attend, KVFD informed Tractor Supply that their provider is Sadsburyville Fire Company and gave Adam Grossman’s number to them. 

KVFD will be receiving the distinguished service of the year at award the County EMS Council Banquet.

Ray Campbell – KVFD signed a contract with Remax to put Martins Corner up for sale, asking $850,000.00.  They were contacted again from Verizon about putting up a cell phone tower, looking into it.  KVFD is getting ready for the fair and fireworks are scheduled for July 3rd.  Crown Vic’s are sold.  Chuck P. asked if the lettering was off, Rob C. said that KVFD was off of the vehicles.      
Treasurer’s Report:

A treasurer’s report of bills for the month of March 2015 was read by Treasurer Vicki Florian.
Motion: Motion was made to accept treasurer’s report as read and approve the bills by Chuck Persch, seconded by Stephanie Silvernail.  Approved by all.
Financial Review from France, Anderson, Basile & Co. P.C. were handed out to municipality members and KVFD.  Ray S. will scan a copy to put on municipality websites.
Ray S. asked when the first payment would be made to KVFD, should be in May, still waiting on payments from West Sadsbury and Parkesburg Borough.
Fire Administrator’s Report:
Still in discussion on District Fire Marshall and EMC possibilities with Gerry McKee.
Reported on data map for first quarter of 2015.

Letter from lawyer sent to Parkesburg Borough about the deed transfer, Chuck P. said everything was good.

Job description for FDA was handed out, if any comments send to Ray S. and he will take care of them, once this is done we should be able to vote on it at next months meeting.

Ray sent emails again to the big businesses in the area and have not heard from them.

Grants:  
No Report
Wrap Up:
Ed Haas spoke about the background/federal/childline checks for volunteer firefighters, also the state is looking into programs to try and get people to volunteer. 
Motion: A motion to adjourn the meeting was made by Tom Scott, seconded by Ray Campbell.  Approved by all.
Meeting adjourned at 8:06pm.

Next Meeting: May 20, 2015 Location to be announced.
Respectfully Submitted: April 22, 2015 Vicki Florian, Secretary

